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Dear Friends in Christ,		  MAY 2025

I am reminded of the hope of the psalmist when he states, “I will lift up mine eyes unto the hills, from whence cometh my help. My help cometh 
from the LORD, which made heaven and earth. He will not suffer thy foot to be moved: he that keepeth thee will not slumber. Behold, he that 
keepeth Israel shall neither slumber nor sleep.” (Psalm 121:1-4)

We are grateful to the Lord for His manifold blessings on our lives. By His grace, we are healthy and joyous.

Thanksgiving:
My wife and I are deeply grateful for your financial and prayer support. 

Faith Independent Baptist Church
Baptism:
I baptized eleven people, who were added to the church last quarter.
The church also organized three days of fasting and prayers for our various ministries and all our Fundamental 
Baptist churches in Ghana, trusting that the Lord will help us overcome our economic woes. 
The church also celebrated Heritage Day.
Faith Christian Academy:
By God’s grace, both the Primary and Junior High Schools are doing well. Enrollment has increased tremendously.  
We have about 650 pupils on roll, and we are praising the Lord for his kindness.
Missions:
During the month of April, I travelled to Liberia to participate in the dedication of the Great Commission Fundamental 
Baptist Church’s new sanctuary. I was there with Dr. Kevin Callahan, the President of IPM. We also had the 
opportunity to visit some of their church plants.
Other opportunities:
I was privileged to preach at the Berean Baptist Church, Lartebiokorshie, on April 20, 2025, and at the Truth 
Missionary Baptist Church, Dansoman, on Sunday, April 27, 2025. I served the Lord’s Supper in the latter.
Please pray with us for the following:
1. For funds to pay off the indebtedness of $10,271.00 for the Faith Christian Academy. This debt was incurred 
during the shutdown occasioned by the COVID-19 pandemic.
2. For the ceiling and floor funds of $25,000 for Faith Independent Baptist Church, Winneba.

AFRICA MINISTRIES
Solid Rock Baptist Mission, Ghana
Church Leader Passes Away 
For a week in March, the mission workers were in the village of Droboso to take part in a funeral for the late Mr. Ebenezer Otchere. He had 
provided leadership for Solid Rock Baptist Church of Droboso, in the Ashanti region, until the church got its trained pastor. Pastors Emmanuel 
and Samuel Appiah, both labouring in the Bono East Region, came to lend a hand. The Campus Church at Doboro also sent a strong delegation 
to assist with the service. Pastor Appiah preached at the service, while Pastor Damuah did the committal. 
On Sunday, Rev. Dr. Dapaah preached at the Thanksgiving service and rejoiced to see many pray to receive Christ as Savior. There was a good 
gospel witness during the funeral services, and we praise God. 



Church Planting 
This year, the mission does not intend to start a new church, but work hard to help the last four churches they have begun, strengthening them. 
The Tamale Fellowship especially needs attention. For the second time, they have been kicked out of the classroom where they normally hold 
services. 
Ethiopia Ministry
The work of the Lord continues in Debre Birhan and the surrounding areas. 
We thank God for His grace and love, which help us reach our community. We hold daily evangelism events to distribute our evangelistic 
literature and booklets. From January to the present, we have distributed 130 pieces of evangelistic literature and made contacts. 
Our contacts were encouraging, and we have seen four people repent of their sins and trust the Lord for their salvation. Five people are following 
discipleship lessons and are being prepared for future baptism. We also have 13 members learning advanced discipleship lessons. 
Chad Ministry
2024 END OF YEAR ACTIVITIES- Children’s Sunday School Teacher Training:
Sunday school teachers were given special training on two occasions to enable them to work with kids. 
Deaf Leaders’ Meeting 
In the second half of September, Deaf School Leaders met in Walia for Bible teaching to reinforce their Christian faith. The Mission Director 
conducted a Bible study on the book of James. Walia is on the outskirts of N’Djamena, the capital of Chad. 

Training for Church Planters and Missionaries 
In December, the mission held two weeks of intensive training at Koubala, an Evangelical Reception Center.  This was planned to add more 
service skills to the ministry in churches.  Many people attended that training.  
Mission Baptiste Fundamentale (MBI) Ivory Coast:
The mission wants to thank the Lord for the good health of the Bible school Director and his family, and is also grateful to God for training the 
Bible Institute students. 
Currently, the institute has 15 students and three teachers.
Deaf Ministry:
The mission is grateful to the Lord for the missionary in charge of the deaf ministry and his entire family for the great work among the deaf.  In 
the first quarter, five new deaf people joined the deaf community and worshiped with them.
Two of the five have professed salvation, including a young deaf person from a Muslim family. Seven deaf people have been prepared for 
baptism. Please pray for them.
On Sunday, April 20, during the Easter celebration, Missionary Bro. Leonce and his wife accepted a young orphaned deaf girl into their home, 
bringing the total number of deaf people under their care to 6.

Your Servant,

Dr. Seth A. Mohenu

									                              

A LETTER FROM YOUR MISSIONARIES,

THE MOHENUS

International Partnership Ministries, Inc.
100 Spring Ave. Hanover PA 17331-2717
Electronic Services Requested

Contributions for our ministry should be made payable to IPM and sent to IPM, Inc., 100 Spring Ave., Hanover, PA 17331-2717 Be 
sure to include a note designating “Mohenu Support” or any other special designation you may have for us. Thank you. 

If you have an email, please help us to help this missionary save postage by receiving his newsletter by email. Please take a moment 
to contact us at office@ipmworld.org with your email and home address and use “subscribe Mohenu prayer letter” on the subject line.


